gov

May 31, 2017

David Kirby, Board Chair Duluth Public School District #709 2102 North Blackman Avenue Duluth, MN 55811

Re: Grant No. 05CH8398

Dear Mr. Kirby:

The Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2017, contains an increase of approximately \$85 million for programs under the Head Start Act for Fiscal Year (FY) 2017. A portion of the increase provides a cost-of-living adjustment (COLA) of 1.0 percent to assist grantees in increasing staff salaries and fringe benefits and offsetting higher operating costs.

The following table reflects the amount of the COLA for the Head Start and/or Early Head Start programs in FY 2017.

Common Accounting Number (CAN)	COLA Amount
Head Start Program Operations	\$19,394
Early Head Start Program Operations	
TOTAL	\$19,394

Submission Requirements

Program Instruction ACF-PI-HS-17-02, dated May 12, 2017, informed Head Start and Early Head Start grantees and delegate agencies of the intended uses of these funds and announced the opportunity for grantees to apply for the funds. Please review the Program Instruction carefully to ensure your supplemental application meets the requirements for funding and contains all of the necessary information.

The supplemental application is due June 30, 2017 and must be submitted in the Head Start Enterprise System (HSES) at https://hses.ohs.acf.hhs.gov/hsprograms. Please select the Financials tab, Application tab, Fiscal Year 2017 and the budget period to add the 'Supplement' amendment type. For technical assistance in preparing the application, please contact the HSES Help Desk at help@hsesinfo.org or 1-866-771-4737.

Please ensure the program narrative, budget and detailed budget justification submitted in the application documents demonstrate:

- An increase of 1.0 percent in the hourly rate of pay for each Head Start/Early Head Start employee and the pay scale subject to the provisions of Sections 653 and 640(j) of the Head Start Act;
- The rationale if employees are receiving less than the 1.0 percent COLA or differential COLA increases:
- The provision of the 1.0 percent increase to all delegate agencies and partners or justification if the full percentage is not provided to delegate agencies and partners;
- The planned uses for the balance of the COLA funds to offset higher operating costs;
- Each source of non-federal match, including the estimated amount per source and the valuation methodology; and
- A detailed justification that conforms with the criteria under Section 640(b)(1)-(5) of the Head Start Act if the application proposes a waiver of any portion of the non-federal match requirement.

Signed statements of the Governing Body and Policy Council Chairs along with Governing Body and Policy Council minutes documenting each group's participation in the development and approval of the supplemental application must be provided. The application must be submitted on behalf of the Authorizing Official registered in the HSES. **Incomplete applications will not be processed.**

Please ensure the application contains all of the required information. If you have any questions or need assistance, please contact Jason Rasmussen, Head Start Program Specialist, at (312) 886-5020 or jason.rasmussen@acf.hhs.gov or Erin Wright, Grants Support Specialist, at (312) 353-2573 or jason.rasmussen@acf.hhs.gov. Thank you for your cooperation and timely submission of the grant application.

Sincerely,

Heather Wanderski

Supervisory Program Specialist

Totalla Wandershi

Office of Head Start

cc: Bill Gronseth, Superintendent Pamela Rees, Head Start Director